

Our Ref: lab/FOI 22-069 Direct Line: 01633 435956 27<sup>th</sup> January 2022

FOI.ABB@wales.nhs.uk

Oliver Caswell

request-826893-f9bc7006@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Caswell

Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act, received on 26<sup>th</sup> January 2022, reference number FOI 22-069. I can confirm that the Health Board has completed a search of its records and has established that it does hold information in relation to your request below.

I would like to request the following information with regards to primary rebates schemes that have been signed by your CCG/ Board in the past 12 months.

1. Are there any signed for any of the following products, and if so, which ones:

Insulins (basal, bolus and premix)
GLP-1 (i.e Trulicity)
DPP-IV (i.e Januvia or Onglyza)
SGLT-2 (I.e Invokana)
Growth Hormones (norditropin; omnitrope; Genotropin; humatrope; nutropinAq; Saizen)

Apidra – April 2021 to March 2022 Insuman – April 2021 to Mar 2022 Toujeo - April 2021 to March 2022 Trulicity, Januvia, Onglyza, Invokana – None. Norditropin, Omnitrope, Genotropin, Humatrope, NutropinAq, Saizen – None.

2. What are the start and finish dates (or ongoing if open ended)?

Please see answer to question 1, above

3. Which rebates are independent? or are they aligned to PrescQIPP?

We do not use the PrescQIPP rebate platform.

Bwrdd Iechyd Prifysgol Aneurin Bevan Pencadlys, Ysbyty Sant Cadog Ffordd Y Lodj, Caerllion Casnewydd, De Cymru NP18 3XQ Ffôn: 01633 436700 (prif switsfwrdd) e-bost: abhb.enquiries@wales.nhs.uk Aneurin Bevan University Health Board Headquarters, St Cadoc's Hospital Lodge Road, Caerleon Newport, South Wales NP18 3XQ Tel: 01633 436700 (main switchboard) e-mail: abhb.enquiries@wales.nhs.uk

## 4. What is the total number of primary rebate schemes (any included) that your CCG/ Board has signed?

There are 53 active rebates

If you are not satisfied that the information you have requested has been provided, or because of the way your request has been handled, you have the right to request a review. This would be looked into in accordance with the Information Commissioner's Office (ICO) guidelines, which state that a request for review should be received within two months of you receiving the Health Board's response to your request for information.

Please contact Rani Mallison, Board Secretary, Aneurin Bevan University Health Board, Headquarters, St Cadoc's Hospital, Lodge Road, Caerleon, Newport, NP18 3XQ, email: <a href="mailto:ABB.BoardSecretary@wales.nhs.uk">ABB.BoardSecretary@wales.nhs.uk</a> in the first instance if you wish to request a review.

If you are still dissatisfied at the end of the review, you have the right to take your complaint directly to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at the following address:

Information Commissioner's Office - Wales 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Churchill House Churchill Way Cardiff CF10 2HH

Telephone: 0330 414 6421 Email: wales@ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely

Glyn Jones

Interim Chief Executive / Prif Weithredwr dros dro